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Subject: FW: Following up on our phone conversation

From: GGO UAPD <ggoldenortiz@uapd.com>
Sent: Monday, June 8, 2020 11:49 AM

To: Bell, Cushon <cbell@cityofpasadena.net>
Subject: Re: Following up on our phone conversation

ICAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Good Morming Cushon and Tyron Hampton:

Hoping this message finds you both well.

It probably seems trivial but I'm writing now because I've been unable to send some Rose Bowl NW Pasadena
neighborly input to Pasadena City Council and am asking you to please bring it for me, if you would, regarding
the rose bowl loop And traffic.

Since the loop Has been re-opened the vehicle or traffic, every single day there have been incidents with cars,
trucks and SUVs speeding, often chasing or racing each other at high speeds, nearly running down
pedestrians. When neighbors Yell at them to slow down, they give us the finger and go faster swerving as if to
threaten pedestrians.

I and many others have called the police multiple times About these daily. incidents, Causing our area to be
unsafe for pedestrians bike riders and children learning how to ambulate.

On behalf of the safety and security of (my neighborhood for the past 31 years,) of northwest
Pasadena, I hereby request that the Rose Bowl Loop be closed to vehicular traffic, from 6 a.m. to 9:00 pm
except for game or event days (if and or when they occur again?).

There are enough people out of work now due to the COVID-19 pandemic that would be more than happy
Capable of monitoring the intersections.

Perhaps some of the budget currently allocated to the Pasadena PD dept could be redirected to employ citizens
to monitor traffic and perform other public health And safety duties... as Pasadena employees, not outside
contractors.

Thanking you in advance for your time and attention to this matter.

Most sincerely yours in peace and gratitude,
Glynnis Golden Ortiz
Senior Representative, UAPD

06/08/2020
Item 4B



